CAMPSBOURNE SCHOOL

GOVERNING BODY

Minutes of Meeting
Held on Thursday 10™ December 2015, at 6.15 pm at the School

Parent Governors (6) Co-Opted Governors (5) LA Governor (1)
* Judith Pow (30/11/16) * Richard Buckley (03/06/17) | +Jacqueline Broadhead (26/11/17) ViceChair
* Thierry Valancogne (30/11/16) * Satyen Dhana (03/06/17)
* Melanie Washington (11/02/19) * Sarah O'Reilly (03/06/17) Staff Governor (1)
*Stuart Parker (23/11/19)  Chair * Frederica Hunter (03/06/17) | *Karen Edgar (02/03/19)
*Marion Groshong (23/11/19) * David Libbert (17/05/18)
*Eleanor Ley (23/11/19) Headteacher

Vacant (Ex-officio)
Also: ¢ Donotes Present
Martina Coen (Clerk)  Lenoles frresen
John Sharman (Acting Co-Headteacher) +Denotes Noted Absence
Magda Gabruk (for item3)
Jake Baker (Observer)

STUART PARKER IN THE CHAIR.

PART 1

1 Welcome and Apologies for Absence.

1.1  The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.2 The Chair introduced Magda Gabruk who is attending to present item 3.

1.3 The Chair welcomed Jake Baker, the Chair of Governors at Highgate primary school, who is
attending the meeting as an observer.

1.4 The Chair welcomed the two new Parent Governors. Everyone introduced themselves.

2 Declarations of Interest, pecuniary or otherwise in respect of items on the agenda

2.1 There were none.

3 Erasmus Presentation by Magda Gabruk
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Magda outlined the Erasmus project to Governors and explained it is part of an EU
Education programme. Campsbourne is involved in the project and has received funding for
the mobility of staff between Spain and the UK. - £22,000 has been received to be used for
staff travel, accommodation, meals and training courses. As part of the project,
Campsbourne has entered into a two year partnership with a school in Madrid.

Magda outlined the activities undertaken in the school as part of the project including
assemblies, event days, incorporation of Spanish vocabulary into lessons and video calls
between Campsbourne and their Spanish counterpart. During the Autumn term, there was a
whole school Christmas project, Years 2, 4 and 5 participated in an art project, Year 3 were
penpals and Year 6 were involved in blogging.

Further activities planned included a Science project, language at four levels and
incorporating Spanish into more lessons.

(Richard Buckley joined the meeting at 6.30pm)
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3.5

Governors were advised that there are plans to begin teaching Spanish to Year 1 pupils in
2017/18.

Magda outlined the benefits of participating in the project as; global learning, sharing good
practice, developing language skills, celebrating cultural heritage and development of
teaching skills.




3.6 Magda advised there is an aim to apply for an International School Award (ISA). A
Governor asked about the ISA. Magda outlined the ISA and advised that it is a prestigious
award which would recognise the work undertaken by the school.

3.7 Magda outlined the visit by three teachers to Madrid during the October half term holiday
which included language classes, lesson observations and cultural activities.

3.8 Governors watched a short video received from the Spanish partner school as part of the
Christmas project.

3.9 Governors thanked Magda for her presentation.

3.10 Governors discussed the presentation and agreed it was informative and helpful. Governors
agreed that Phase Leaders should be scheduled to attend to present to future Governing Body
meeting.

(Magda Gabruk left the meeting)

4  Annual Declaration of Interests

4.1 Governors were requested to complete the annual declaration of interests. Action: All
Governors to ensure they complete a declaration

4.2 The Clerk advised Governors of the requirement to publish details on the school website.

4.3 The Clerk reminded Governors that it is their duty to submit a new declaration if
circumstances change during the year.

S  Membership of the Governing Body & Committees

5.1 The Chair advised Governors that Sarah O’Reilly has submitted her resignation and that this
is the final meeting Sarah will attend. Governors thanked Sarah for all her dedication and
work during her time as a Governor.

5.2 Governors discussed the steps to appoint a new Co-Opted Governor and agreed that the
Chair should contact SGOSS. Governors agreed that possible candidates should be invited to
visit the school and attend a Governing Body as an observer before being appointed. Action:
Chair to contact SGOSS regarding a new Co-Opted Governor

5.3 The Chair invited the new Parent Governors to consider which committee they wished to
join. Marion requested to join the Curriculum committee. Eleanor requested to join the
Resources committee.

5.4 The Chair advised the new Parent Governors that they will be invited to visit the school in
the Spring term. Melanie requested that she also attends the new Governor visit. Action:
Headteacher to arrange new Governor school visit

6  Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising
6.1 The minutes of the meeting held on 17" September 2015 were agreed as an accurate record
and the Chair duly signed them.

6.2 Matters arising

6.2.1 Item 8.3 - Chair of Resources Committee to forward request for financial modeling to
SBM. Update: The Chair of the Resources Committee advised that this activity will be
undertaken as part of the School Development Plan process

6.2.2 Item 8.4 - Chair to contact Rosemary Wiles to run the session and circulate proposed dates
for the training session. Update: The Chair agreed to liaise with Governors to agree a date
Jor awhole Governor training session on preparing for OFSTED.

6.2.3 Item 8.5 - Curriculum Committee to discuss a Link Governor for Gifted & Talented pupils
(Outstanding item)

6.2.4 Item 10.3 - Governors agreed that all Governors should undertake DBS checks. Update:
Karen to ensure progress of applications is reported to the Resources committee

6.2.5 Item 14.2 - Karen to confirm the actual year end attendance figures and outline measures
to improve/address attendance (Outstanding item)

6.2.6 Item 17.2 - David to discuss a review of communication with parents with SLT. Update:
John advised Governors that the SLT had met with a company which develops apps for



